
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
October 16 - 2:00pm 

Attendance 
Captain Russell Timmons, Chairman 
Robert Belmore, City Manager 
Ken Vincent, City Councilor Representative 
Mike Bobinsky, Public Works Director 
Keith Hoyle, Fire Chief   
Shanna Saunders, Director Development Services 
Jenne Holmes, Member at Large  
Paul Robidas, Member at large  
 
Absent 
Robert Gadomski, School Superintendent 
Gary Lemay, City Engineer 
________________________________________________________________________ 
The Chairman called the Meeting to order at 2:00 pm.  
 
Review and Accept May 29, 2019 Meeting Minutes  
Ken Vincent motioned to approve meeting minutes of May 29, 2019, seconded by Keith 
Hoyle. Meeting minutes passed. 

 
New Business  

1. Review of Parking Ordinances Specific to “In Town” Area.  City Staff and 
Chief David Kretschmar were asked by Councilor Witham to look at reviewing 
Parking Ordinances.   The Chief and Captain Timmons made some 
recommendations to the Committee, specific to the All Day Parking in the in-
town area.   

 
Paul Robidas asked that Residents have the opportunity to comment on any of 
these downtown changes, stating we go through and make these changes and a 
resident disagrees and never has a chance to express their opinions. It was 
explained that a Public Hearing is held at the City Council level. 
 
Ken Vincent feels that business employees who work in the downtown area have 
nowhere to park. He feels we need to have an area for “all day parking” to 
accommodate those folks. 
 
Shanna Saunders thinks we should have a map created reflecting these ordinance 
suggestions. The Committee was in agreement, a map would help explain the 
changes. 
 
A discussion followed regarding what could be accomplished today. It was 
suggested to Chairman Timmons that the matter be tabled. 
 
Paul Robidas motioned to Table, Seconded by Keith Hoyle to Table. The plan is 
to have map of the recommended changes presented at the next meeting. Shanna 

 
Keith Hoyle made to adjourn, seconded by Paul Robidas 

 Motion to adjourn at 2:30 p.m. 
 

                                                                               
Respectfully Submitted: 

    Brenda Ann Breda, Executive Assistant  
      to the City Manager 


